
 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

What an exciting last week before the summer holidays we've had! There's been such a wonderful energy around 

school as we've almost wrapped up another fantastic year. It's been brilliant to see our children's enthusiasm as we've 

celebrated all their hard work and achievements together. 

 

Before we break up for the summer holidays tomorrow, we wanted to share some highlights with you: 

 

Nursery End of Year Showcase Assembly 

A massive well done to all of our children in Nursery for their amazing showcase assemblies. I think all who attended 

will agree that the children sang and behaved beautifully and were a credit to their teachers and families. We are so 

incredibly proud of how much our children have grown and developed throughout the year and the showcases 

demonstrated their confidence and readiness for the next steps in their educational journey. Well done Nursery - you 

are all superstars! 

 

RRG End of Year Showcase Assembly 

Thank you so much for your wonderful support at our recent class assembly! It was a true pleasure to see so many of 

you there. We had a fantastic time showcasing our learning and reflecting on the past year, as well as sharing our 

exciting aspirations for the future. Your involvement makes a significant difference to the children, and we truly 

appreciate the dedication you’ve shown and the support you have given. It has indeed been a great year, filled with 

achievements and growth. Wishing you all a great break and lots more memorable moments in Year 1 to come. 

 

To Team RRG ‘25, Thank you so much for being another great class. You have worked hard and played hard and learnt 

and practiced much. Now, is the next step on your adventure. We wish you all the best. RRG, you make each day a 

special day by being you: Keep being the amazing people you are! 

 

Huzzah! 

 

 



 

RSW End of Year Showcase Assembly 

RSW, it has been an absolute pleasure to be your teacher this year. We have had so much fun together — learning, 

laughing and making the best memories. Each and every one of you has grown so much and I am so proud of everything 

you’ve achieved. I’m going to miss you all so much, but I know you’re going to continue to shine brightly in Year 1 — 

you’re all amazing! 🌟 

 

RHW End of Year Showcase Assembly 

A big thank you to all the parents and grown-ups who came to celebrate with us at our assembly.  The children were 

all fantastic and I am so proud of them!  I have had an amazing time with RHW this year and I am sure they will continue 

to shine and thrive in Year 1!  Keep being your super selves.  

 

 

Year 1 End of Year Showcase Assembly 

All the Year One staff would like to say a huge 'Thank you' to all the parents and carers for working alongside Year One 

throughout the Year. It has been wonderful to be a part of the children's academic journey and we wish them lots of 

luck as they go into Year 2! We hope you enjoyed the Year One End of Year Showcase, and that you and the children 

have a wonderful summer. 

 

 

 

 



 

Year 2 End of Year Showcase Assembly 

All the Year 2 team would like to say a huge 'Thank you' to all the parents and carers for their support throughout the 

year. It has been wonderful to see all the children's confidence bloom and we wish them lots of luck as they head on 

their next journey- KS2! We hope you all enjoyed the Year 2 end of year showcase assembly, it was safe to say there 

was not a dry eye in the house! We hope you all have a lovely and restful summer holiday.  

 

Year 3 End of Year Showcase Assembly 

I would like to thank parents for the amazing turn out at our 'Year 3 end of year showcase assembly' - We hope you 

enjoyed it as much as we have rehearsing it for you all. The children were so excited to be a part of this.  As you can 

all tell, the children have worked so hard and every single member of staff from year 3 are so proud of their 

achievements and how far they have come this year. A massive thank you to all the year 3 staff for supporting and 

guiding the children not only throughout the assembly (as it was a logistical nightmare 🙂) but also for their amazing 

efforts and support throughout the year. As a team, we would like to thank parents for your continued support and 

we wish you all the luck moving forward to Year 4. Have a fantastic Summer! 

 

 

Year 4 End of Year Showcase Assembly 

The Year 4 team would like to say a HUGE well done to all the children in Year 4 for their showcase assembly on Friday! 

We are so proud of all of them for all of their hard-work this year and they should all be so proud of themselves for 

what they have achieved! We would also like to say a big special thank you to all parents and carers at home for their 

ongoing support throughout the year.  

 

 

 



Year 5 End of Year Showcase Assembly 

A huge thank you to all of you for attending our end of year, showcase assembly! It was a truly amazing morning and 

a wonderful opportunity to celebrate our students' hard work and achievements throughout their time in Year 5. 

Seeing so many familiar faces in the audience filled the hall with a fantastic atmosphere, and the children undeniably 

thrived! 

 

I'd also like to extend my appreciation to our dedicated staff members. Each teacher put in significant effort to ensure 

that the assembly was a success, from rehearsing performances to crafting engaging, acting sequences. Their 

dedication and hard work was clear to see. 

 

Most importantly, the children were absolutely brilliant! It was lovely to witness their confidence and joy as they 

showcased their talents in front of friends and family. Whether it was through singing, acting, showing, or presenting, 

every child displayed remarkable creativity and enthusiasm. We are proud of each and every one of them! 

 

Year 6 End of Year Performance 

Last week, Year 6 performed their amazing 'School-O-Vision Song Contest’ to our school community. The Year 6 

children made everyone so proud as they showed great confidence acting on stage, some for the very first time! Their 

singing and dancing was full of passion and energy and they showed great dedication in the 5 week build up to be 

ready for the four shows. We would like to thank all staff members involved in organising the spectacular show, from 

Miss Jones, Miss Evans and Mr Moore, to our incredible artists Mrs Kirkham, Mrs Richards and Miss Slack who created 

the backdrop and props. We would also like to thank Robert and Simon for all of their behind the scenes help and Kath 

for organising the tickets. The show wouldn’t be possible without the hard work of these staff members.  

 

Parents and carers, get the tissues ready as the final song from the show, ‘Moving On’, will be making another 

appearance this Friday!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Message from the Year 6 Team: 

Congratulations to all of our Year 6 pupils on receiving their SATs results this week! We are incredibly proud of the 

hard work, determination, and resilience they have shown throughout their journey. No matter the result, what 

matters most is the effort they put in and the positive attitude they carried with them every step of the way. They 

truly made us proud, and we know they’ll carry these same qualities as they take their next big step into high school. 

Wishing our Year 6 all the very best for the exciting adventures ahead!  

 

Enterprise Day 

What a fantastic achievement from our Year 6 children! Their Enterprise Day was an incredible success, raising an 

impressive £520 for school funds. The children worked so hard to make this happen, and I know they're absolutely 

thrilled with the result. A huge thank you to everyone who supported them with their purchases - your generosity has 

made such a difference and the children are genuinely grateful for your support. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

KS2 Librarians 

We were delighted to present our 

KS2 Librarians with certificates 

this week, recognising their 

outstanding commitment to 

helping run our school library 

throughout the year. These 

children have shown wonderful 

dedication and responsibility, 

supporting their peers and 

ensuring our library remains a 

vibrant learning space for 

everyone. 



 

Fun in the Acorn Rooms!  

We have had a fun packed last week of school in the Acorn room this week! We've enjoyed splashing in the paddling 

pool in the sunshine, which was a special reward to celebrate all our hard work over the year! We also enjoyed some 

gardening...we dug up the carrots we planted several months ago and collected lots of sweet peas. We were very 

excited to see how big some of the carrots were when we pulled them out! We are going to wash them and enjoy 

them at snack time tomorrow. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Goodbyes!  

 

As we reach the end of another year at Newall Green Primary School, I wanted to take a moment to share some 

important news with you, if you do not already know. We have some bittersweet farewells to share with you all.  

 

Firstly, we want to wish Miss Boylan and Mrs Byrne all the best as they begin their maternity leave. We're absolutely 

thrilled for them both as they embark on this exciting new chapter, and we look forward to hearing all their wonderful 

news in the months ahead. 

 

We're also saying our goodbyes to Mrs Kirkham, Miss Ward and Mr Cowhig, who will be leaving us at the end of this 

school year. It's never easy to say farewell to valued members of our team, and we are so incredibly grateful for all of 

their hard work over the years. Each of them has made such a positive impact on our school, and we are all really going 

to miss them. 

 

We wish them all the very best for their future endeavours. 

 

 

HAF Club Reminder 

 

 

 

Our HAF club will be running for the first 4 weeks of the summer holidays. 

Please note, due to changes with funding, we can only take 40 children and 

those children who are eligible for free school meals, will be 

prioritised. Bookings are now open, please visit MCRactive, using this QR code.  

 

 

 

 

Attendance Update 

Our overall attendance for the year is 92.3%. While this was below our target, we would like to say a big well done to 

all the families and pupils who worked hard to support learning by making sure children were in school as much as 

possible. 

Looking ahead to next year, we remain committed to improving attendance. Being in school every day gives our 

children the best chance to learn, grow, and succeed—and we appreciate your continued support in making this a 

priority.  



Congratulations to our children who have received certificates for excellent attendance this year! Your commitment 

to being in school every day shows real dedication to your learning journey. Well done to all our certificate recipients 

- you should be incredibly proud of this fantastic achievement. 

 

 

 

 

As we approach the end of another wonderful school year, I wanted to share a few important reminders with you. 

 

Please take a moment to review next year's calendar, which is attached to this newsletter. We kindly ask that you plan 

any family holidays outside of term time to ensure your children do not miss valuable learning opportunities. 

 

Please note that we return to school on Tuesday 2nd September and I hope everyone has a chance to rest and 

recharge over the summer break. 

 

I'd like to extend our warmest wishes to our current Year 6 children as they prepare to start their exciting new 

adventure in September. We are incredibly proud of all they have achieved during their time with us. 

 

Wishing you all a lovely summer holiday. 

 

Yours sincerely 

Sarah Rudd 
Executive Headteacher 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



For the attention of all Year 6 Parents / Carers  

Transport for Greater Manchester have asked us to pass this message on to all of our Year 6 families:  

Is your child moving to secondary school in September? If so, please take a look at this link:  

https://tfgm.com/travelling-to-school  

Igo card applications and summer drop-in sessions  

If you’re 11-16 years old, you’ll need an igo card to travel using child tickets on buses and trams in Greater 
Manchester. It can take up to two weeks to process your igo card application, so make sure you apply in plenty of time 
for the start of the new term.  

The Bee Network team is hand to help at five pop-up stalls at interchanges across Greater Manchester this summer. 
Simply drop by between 10am – 2pm to speak to staff and get your application in early:   

·       Tuesday 29 July: Bolton Interchange  

·       Tuesday 5 August: Bury Interchange  

·       Tuesday 12 August: Shudehill Interchange  

·       Tuesday 19 August: Stockport Interchange  

·       Tuesday 26 August: Altrincham Interchange  

 Make sure you bring:  

·       A passport-sized colour photo of the child that’s applying.  

·       Proof of name and age of the child applying: a copy of your birth certificate, adoption certificate, medical card, 
passport or EU/EEA card. Please do not bring original documents.  

·       Payment (for the £10 fee).  

You can also apply for an igo card by post or at a Bee Network Information and Ticket Office. 
Visit beenetwork.com/igo for more information.  

 Get on board for Big Days Out this summer  

Make the most of your school summer holidays and get on board for big days out across Greater Manchester. 
Whether it’s parks, museums, festivals or food, family bus tickets and family tram tickets are the best value and 
coolest way to travel.   

TravelSafe this summer   

This summer you’ll probably want to hang out with your mates. That could mean travelling together on buses and 
trams or using bus stations and tram stops.   

TravelSafe Officers patrol buses, trams and interchanges to keep everyone safe and offer help if you need it.   

Remember, it’s fine to have fun. But it’s also important you don’t do things that might make other people using 
buses or trams feel uncomfortable.  You can get advice and tips for you and your friends at tfgm.com/schools.   

https://tfgm.com/travelling-to-school
https://tfgm.com/tickets-and-passes/discounted-and-free-travel/young-people/igo
https://tfgm.com/ways-to-travel/bus/stations
https://tfgm.com/igo
https://tfgm.com/tickets-and-passes/one-day-bee-bus-off-peak-family
https://tfgm.com/tickets-and-passes/tram-off-peak-all-day-travelcard-family
https://tfgm.com/schools/taking-a-school-bus


 

 





 

 



 


